If you have a questions about an administrative matter, or any general enquiry   please email the parish office at romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org In case of emergency please email frdominic@dioceseofbrentwood.org or call him on 01277 373959. 

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler,  Dyllis Dangerfield, Fr Kieran Dodd,

Margaret Harvey, Fr Liam Hayes,  Evelyn Hughes, Fr Tom Jordan,

Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,  Mrs D Langan, Fr Jean-Laurent Marie, Bina McCarthy,

Fr John McKeon, Brendan O’Connor, Eileen O’Connor, Jacqueline O’Neill, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Terry Raftery, Samantha Rowe, Peggy Squires,  Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd,
Danny Toye, Stephen Toye, Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam,

[image: image1.png]AORIRKRS

RRRRRSA

_:




Lourdes in your Living Room. Lourdes in your Living Room” - Join this amazing virtual pilgrimage with Bishop Alan and people from across the Diocese during the week of 27th – 31st July, with daily Mass, Reflections, Rosary and Angelus, as well as the Marian (“Torchlight”) procession, and a talent show at the end of the week. It will all be on YouTube, and all the information you need is at www.bcys.net/lourdes2020, including a timetable for the pilgrimage. If you know someone who you could help to get online to participate, now is the time! If you would like to be more directly involved, there are several opportunities – just have a look at the website. The pilgrimage is for those of all ages, with a special additional programme for those aged 15-23. It is all completely free. 
Clergy appointments

Parish Priests

Mgr John Armitage to Canning Town, we welcome Mgr Armitage back to the Diocese as he ends his appointment as Rector at National Shrine of Our Lady in Walsingham.
Fr Andrew Forys from Canning Town to Lexden

Fr Martin Hardy to Grays (Fr Hardy will continue to minister as Priest

Chaplain at New Hall School.)

Fr Nixon Gomes from Assistant in Colchester to Witham

Fr Bartolomeu Blaj to South Woodford 

Assistant Priests:

Fr Adrian Lowe (newly ordained) to Wanstead,

 Fr Paschal Uche (newly ordained) to Colchester
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Virtual Pilgrimage
27th - 3lst July @brentwoodcys
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  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield 


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop.
We are part of the Romford Parishes Partnership within the Havering Deanery, together with 
 Christ the Eternal High Priest, Corpus Christi, Most Holy Redeemer & St Dominic. 
We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

Thirteenth Sunday of the Year (A)
 Sunday 28th June 2020 
We are delighted that our church is open for private prayer:  

Wednesdays 11am-2pm, Saturdays 10am – 2pm, Sundays 12noon – 2pm
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Could you donate to support the continued running of the parish? If you already have a Standing Order, THANK YOU. If you normally put cash in the offertory, could you make an online donation? There is a quick and easy link via the Diocesan site – select our parish from the list, when you click here: Online Donation. Gift Aid envelopes are available for collection in the church porch during the opening hours above. We also happily accept envelopes through the presbytery door, gold bars, the widow’s mite or pearls of great price!

A Message from the Metropolitan Archbishops of the 

Catholic Church in England
Dear Brothers and sisters in Christ, Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.
On Tuesday we heard the announcement that, from the 4th July this year, places of worship will be able to reopen for prayer and services. We welcome this news with great joy. Since the lockdown began, members of all faiths have faced restrictions on how they have been able to celebrate important religious festivals. Our own experience of Easter was unlike any other we have known. Now, in our churches, and with our people, we can look forward again to celebrating the central mysteries of our faith in the Holy Eucharist.

The recent reopening of our churches for individual private prayer was an important milestone on our journey towards resuming communal worship. Our churches that have opened have put in place all the measures needed to ensure the risks of virus transmission are minimised. This includes effective hand sanitisation, social distancing, and cleaning. We remain committed to making sure these systems of hygiene and infection control meet Government and public health standards.

We want to thank everyone within the Catholic community for sustaining the life of faith in such creative ways, not least in the family home. We thank our priests for celebrating Mass faithfully for their people, and for the innovative ways in which they have enabled participation through live-streaming and other means. We are grateful for the pastoral care shown by our clergy to those for whom this time of lockdown has been especially difficult, and, in particular, towards those who have been bereaved. We recognise too the chaplaincy services that have played a vital role in supporting those most in need. Gaining from the experience of all that we have been through, and bringing those lessons into the future, we must now look forward.

With the easing of restrictions on worship with congregations, we tread carefully along the path that lies ahead. Our lives have been changed by the experience of the pandemic and it is clear that we cannot simply return to how things were before lockdown. We remain centred on the Lord Jesus and His command at the Last Supper to “do this in memory of me”. We must now rebuild what it means to be Eucharistic communities, holding fast to all that we hold dear, while at the same time exploring creative ways to meet changed circumstances.

It is important to reaffirm that, at present, the obligation to attend Sunday Mass remains suspended. A significant number of churches may remain closed as they are unable to meet the requirements for opening for individual prayer. Fulfilling these requirements is a precondition for any church opening after the 4th July for the celebration of Mass with a congregation.
Please be aware that there will be a limit on the number of people who can attend Mass in our churches. This will determined locally in accordance with social distancing requirements. We therefore need to reflect carefully on how and when we might be able to attend Mass. We cannot return immediately to our customary practices. This next step is not, in any sense, a moment when we are going ‘back to normal’.

We ask every Catholic to think carefully about how and when they will return to Mass. Our priests may need to consider whether it is possible to celebrate additional Masses at the weekends. Given there is no Sunday obligation, we ask you to consider the possibility of attending Mass on a weekday. This will ease the pressure of numbers for Sunday celebrations and allow a gradual return to the Eucharist for more people.

Moving forward, there will still be many people who cannot attend Mass in person. We therefore ask parishes, wherever possible, to continue live-streaming Sunday Mass, both for those who remain shielding and vulnerable, and also for those unable to leave home because of advanced age or illness.

When we return to Mass there will some differences in how the celebration takes place. For the time being, there will be no congregational singing and Mass will be shorter than usual. None of this detracts from the centrality of our encounter with the Risen Christ in the Eucharist. We ask everyone to respect and follow the guidance that will be issued and the instructions in each church.

“As I have loved you,” said the Lord Jesus, “so you must love each other.” (Jn 13:34) The lockdown has brought forth remarkable acts of charity, of loving kindness, from Catholics across our communities as they have cared for the needy and vulnerable.

We have seen love in action through charitable works, and through the service of many front-line keyworkers who are members of our Church. Now we can begin to return to the source of that charity, Christ himself, present for us sacramentally, body, blood, soul and divinity, in Holy Communion. As we prepare to gather again to worship, let us, respectful of each other, come together in thanksgiving to God for the immense gift of the Holy Eucharist.

Yours devotedly in Christ

✠ Vincent Cardinal Nichols, Archbishop of Westminster, 
✠ Malcolm McMahon OP, Archbishop of Liverpool, 
✠ Bernard Longley, Archbishop of Birmingham, 
✠ John Wilson, Archbishop of Southwark

Here in St Edwards, provisional plans are under way to resume the celebration of Mass on Wednesday 8th and the weekend of 11th /12th July. Numbers will be limited and once we receive clear guidelines we will provide more details in next week’s newsletter. For this and next weekend, Sunday Mass will continue to be livestreamed from Walsingham House via both YouTube and Instagram (simply search BrentwoodCYS), and details are at www.bcys.net. 
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